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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-131
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: February 23, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: F,TEU,  R
Date of Analysis: February 25, 2016
Type of Action: Appropriation; authorizing fiscal year carry-over; authorizing execution of agreement; designating oversight agency; invoking Procurement Code exemption
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $30,000 from the Environmental Protection Board Trust Fund to enable the EPB staff to establish a partnership with the North Florida Chapter of the U.S. Green Building Council in its LiveSMART program, to assist in the initial buildout of a LiveSMART trailer, and to support outreach, education and engagement of Jacksonville residents regarding LiveSMART principles. The bill authorizes the execution of a Memorandum of Understanding between the City and the U.S. Green Building Council and designates the Department of Regulatory Compliance as the City’s oversight agency. The bill invokes an authorized exception to the competitive solicitation provisions of the Procurement Code to permit the City to directly contract with the U.S. Green Building Council for this project.
Background Information: The U.S. Green Building Council is a membership-based organization that promotes sustainable building practices that complement the environment and enhance communities. The Council’s most well-known initiative is the LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) certification process for environmentally friendly buildings. The Memorandum of Understanding with the City is for a term of 3 years during which the North Florida Chapter of the USGBC will promote its LiveSMART (Sustainable Materials and Resources Trailer) initiative by taking a traveling exhibit trailer to public events to promote energy efficiency, water saving appliances, environmentally friendly building materias and other sustainable building practices to the general public. The memorandum requires semi-annual reporting to the City on activities, attendance and effectiveness measures and an annual financial report.
Policy Impact Area: Sustainable building practices
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $30,000 from the Environmental Protection Board Trust Fund.
Analyst: Clements
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